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This 1937 Delahaye 135 MS Special Roadster was one of many exotic beauties displayed at the 16th 
annual Hilton Head Island Concours d’Elegance. See full story and more photosin this edition.
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The Jaguar Club of Florida (JCOF) was founded in 1977 by a small 
group of enthusiasts who had a common love of ownership, 
operation and maintenance of the world’s most beautiful 
automobiles – Jaguars. From that modest start with a handful of 
participants, JCOF has grown to over 150 active members and 
affiliate spouses and friends. JCOF is proudly affiliated with Jaguar 
Clubs of North America, Inc. (JCNA), an organization comprised of 
more than sixty clubs throughout the United States, Mexico and 
Canada. 

Membership in JCOF automatically includes: membership in 
JCNA; subscriptions to both the award-winning JAGWire 
newsletter and the JCNA Jaguar Journal which are delivered bi-
monthly; discounts on parts and service at Jaguar Orlando; 
discounts on insurance at Hagerty Insurance; deep discounts on 
JCNA Shoppe purchases and Jaguar Heritage Certificates; discounts 
from other commercial suppliers such as SNG Barratt; and access 
to the JCNA Tool Loan Program. 

JCOF members participate in a myriad of events including 
driving venues such as tours, rallies and slaloms; monthly brunch 
or dinner meetings; Holiday and Summer Splash parties; our 
annual Jaguar Only Concours d’Elegance and other ‘pop-up’ events 
such as car shows; Cars & Coffee get togethers, and breakfasts 
with other car clubs. We encourage family participation and many 
members bring their children, grandchildren and friends to our 
events.   

In addition to JAGWire newsletter, we communicate with 
members about local news and event information through 
electronic mail updates, websites and webpages. Check out prior 
editions of www.JagwireArchives.com After joining JCOF, you will 
receive your membership card from JCNF and a JCOF name tag 
after you have attended your first JCOF function.  

If you have any questions regarding membership, please contact 
the JCOF Membership Chairman: 

Terry Garbig from Citra with his 1952 Black XK120.

Jerry Mazurkiewicz from the Villages with his 2014 BlackXF.

Dan Meyers and Terry Giardullo from The Villages with 
their 2003 Blue XK8 Coupe.

Larry and Helen Heil from Poinciana with their 2013 Blue XK 
Coupe.

Alexander Valderrama from Tallahassee with his 2015 Black 
XF and red 2017 XE

All membership applications and fees must be in my 
possession by FEB. 1, 2018. Any received after Feb 1 will 
result in a delayed enrollment and placement on the 
mailing list. We have a change of address for mailing 
Membership Applications and Fees. Please make checks out 
to the Jaguar Club Of Florida and mail them to me: 

Steve Handler
1308 Greenville Way
The Villages, Fl 32162

If you mailed to another previous address, please don't be 
concerned. We will retrieve them. It just may take a while 
for your checks to clear.

Steve Handler
352-751-6760 or 1308

Greenville Way
The Villages, Fl. 32162

Stevesc3@gmail.com 
You can also call the JCNA Hotline:
1-800-ClubJAG (1-800-258-2524)

Steve Handler
352-751-6760 

1308 Greenville Way
The Villages, Fl 32162
Stevesc3@gmail.com 
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Hilton Head Island is arguably one of the most elegant 
car shows in the U.S. But that’s not all. Week-long 
events start in Savannah, GA with the Speed Classic 
and continue throughout the week, winding up in the 
Low Country of Hilton Head Island, SC. Plan to attend 
any or all the many events in 2018. Learn more at:
http://www.hhiconcours.com/events/overview.html

Hi all,

Please join me in welcoming our new 
members who have joined us since the 
last 
JAGWiire edition. I ask that everyone 
extend a cordial greeting to them when 
you meet. 

www.JagwireArchives.com
http://www.hhiconcours.com/ev
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Welcome to the new E-edition of JAGWire. It had become financially unfeasible to bear the costs for printing and mailing, 
so survival took precedence. While there are many plusses resulting from this decision, there are also two major minuses. 
First, we will no longer enjoy the outstanding graphic design services of Osceola Press. They’ve been the proud printer of 
JAGWire for the past three years. See their ad on page 15 of this issue and don’t hesitate to call on them for any and all 
your business and personal printing and graphic design needs.

Second, without the professional services previously provided by Melanie and Teresa at Osceola Press, designing and 
composing --in addition to writing and editing-- are now in the job description of yours truly. WOW! If I had only known the 
challenges involved before ‘volunteering’, JCOF might no longer have a newsletter. This, my first edition, might not be up to 
high standards set previously set 17 years ago by Ginger Corda, but we can look forward to future improvements. I’ll greatly 
appreciate any suggestions anyone cares to make. Also, keep in mind that JAGWire is greatly reliant on members who 
contribute articles and photographs which should be of interest to other CatDrivers!

Since my experience with composition and graphic design was limited to typing a few words and inserting some photos into 
a blank WORD template, I would be remiss for not recognizing my trainer, mentor and censor (“NO ‘four-letter’ words”). 
This edition of JAGWire would not have been published if not for my ‘computer guru’, worthy wife, Judy Delmar. Thanks for 
not killing me during the past few weeks, Darlin’!

Our annual Holiday Party is Saturday, Jan 15, 7:00 – 11:00 PM at the Ace Café in downtown Orlando. Not only is this among 
JCOF’s most FUN events of the year, it’s also the time to elect officers. We still need two members to fill the offices of Vice 
President and Treasurer. Please Contact President Will Hoehndorf or call him at 351-255-9128 if you can serve. PLEASE!

863-528-9061                                         JAGWire@RobetDelmar.com

http://www.jagwirearchives.com/
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How about this new E-edition JAGWire format?!!!!  I must hand it to our 
editor, Robert Delmar, for stepping up his game and retooling a bit to save publication costs.  Our 
publication advertising subsidies have recently been discovered to be non-existent, the catalyst to this new 
approach.  At the time of writing this message, we really do not know how this edition will reach the Jaguar 
Club of Florida membership.  If you are reading this in print, or if you received a.pdf version exclusively, it is 
due to the tenacity of our editor, who accept the challenge to confront conditions.  Thanks again 
“Delmar!”

Another Back-to-the-Future prediction: In January, I will become past-president. Will Hoehndorf will our new 
President!  As we all welcome Will and other Officers, Chairpersons and Masters at our early 2018 January 
Holiday Party-Election Meeting, we also say farewell to one of our truly beloved Officers, the late John 
Falco, who served the club most recently as Treasurer, but always as a friend to all JCOF members.  I 
personally will miss him most at our Rallies.  Many times, he drove a ‘ginormous Jaguar to the rallies and  --
when the doors opened at checkpoints or rest points it was like watching a magic act.  Two or three 
generations of Falcos popped out of the car!  What a great family man he was, and what a big part of our 
JCOF family he was too.  He will be missed by many.  

As I mentioned in my previous message in the Sep-Oct issue of JAGWire, it has been a privilege to serve our 
membership, and I hope I have been able to guide us through another successful year. Together with our 
executive Committee of officers, chairpeople, appointees, (you all know who you are), and lots of friendly 
club members, I thank you everyone for making this job lots of FUN! �

I encourage you to bookmark our online Events Calendar.  We have many FUN events ahead this year and 
hope to See you every one. 

Eat, Love, Drive!

Danny Bogdany, PAST president, Jaguar Club of Florida (JCOF)
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I’m not sure if I’ll ever forgive John Falco or not. Now that he’s gone, I’ll give it a great deal of thought. 

I first met John on June 21, 2014, soon after Judy and I joined JCOF and while attending our second Road Trip, 
the Rheinlander Rally. WOW! What a Fine FunDay! After 3 hours of adventurous driving, we wound up at a 
really great German restaurant in Sanford. After a few beers, I became quite outspoken about what a wonderful 
time we were having. 

“Why don’t you write an article for JAGWire?” John asked me. “Why not?” I naively replied. Oooops!

Just to show that no good deed shall go unpunished, it was only a few weeks later when, after 14 years as 
JAGWire editor, Ginger Corda announced her retirement. Soon after and under the handicap of sobriety, then 
JCOF president Jay Hixson, talked me into taking the job. 

For those who never knew John, as well as those who remember him well, I found the following photographs 
which are hoped to recall some fond memories:



8

John Falco, you really got me into lots & lots of trouble! YES! I now forgive you ! After looking back over 
the past few years and 18 editions of JAGWire, I can now only say a great big THANK YOU!

Farewell Falco. All of us with JCOf will  miss you ! We wish you well in those Road Trips and Rallies up 
in the sky. 

Rest in peace, friend.
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Judy and I were in Washington, D.C. the week before 
Hilton Head Island’s annual Concours d’Elegance. 
Judy attended genealogical seminars while I stayed in 
the hotel working on the September-October edition 
of JAGWire. On the way home, we had decided to 
stop at Hilton Head, SC and enjoy the Concours with 
which I had become an enthusiast last year. Like last 
year, the island had been ravaged by a severe 
hurricane just weeks before. Also like last year, the 
neighborhood “lowlanders” had rallied together to 
clean up, or sometimes hide, the debris so that the 
show could go on. 

Unfortunately, we got a late start into the “parking 
lot” traffic around D.C. and arrived at the Concours 
in mid-afternoon. Judging and awards had already 
started and, apparently, many participants had 
already left the beautiful Port Royal Golf Club 
fairways display areas. I was disappointed to estimate 
what appeared to be fewer than half the exotic autos 
on display as in 2016. Fortunately, I quickly found an 
excellent spot to photograph award winners as they 
drove to the judges’ stand to accept their awards.

If nothing else (and there was certainly a great deal 
more), everyone associated with this event --
including judges, participants, vendors and guests--
exemplified southern hospitality and graciousness at 
its finest! 

JCOF members, Juan & Genie Sierra and Jerry & 
Janice Wise, who competed in the Hilton Head 
Concours last year were unable to compete this year. 
Both couples were recuperating (probably 
financially) from their trips to Monterey, CA where 
they attended the Pebble Beach Concours the 
previous August.

The top honor at Sunday’s Concours d’Elegance, 
‘Best of Show,’ was awarded to a 1934 Cadillac 
Victoria Convertible Coupe owned by Steven 
Plunkett of London, ON Canada.
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Attendees at the event chose a 1953 Chevrolet 3100 Good Humor Ice Cream Truck as their ‘People’s Choice’ winner. 
The car is owned by Barry and Deborah Fodor of Ashland City, TN.

Another top honor presented at the close of the annual event was the Paul Doerring Founders Award, established to 
honor Paul Doerring, one of the key contributing founders of the event. The award went to a 1967 Ferrari 275 GTS/4 
NART Spyder from the Rare Wheels Collection in Windermere, FL.

This trio of winners exemplified the diversity and quality of vehicles shown at Hilton Head Island. I had to applaud the 
Peoples’ Choice selection of the ’53 Good Humor Ice Cream Truck. Unfortunately, it had no ice cream for sale on this 
rather warm lowcountry day. 

Numerous automotive icons were in attendance including Ben Ebel (Chairman, Michelin's Global Challenge Design 
Program), Michael Furman (automotive photographer), Ralph Gilles (Head of Design, Fiat Chrysler Automobiles N.V.), 
racer Boris Said, Jay Ward (Creative Director of the “Cars” Franchise, Pixar Animation Studios) and Automotive Hall-
of-Famer Ed Welburn (GM’s Former Global Design Chief). Renowned contributors to the automotive collector hobby 
Ken Gross and Robert S. Jepson, Jr. of Savannah, GA were recognized as the 2017 Pinnacle and Honored Collectors.

Make plans now to attend the 17th annual Hilton Head Island Motoring Festival & Concours d’Elegance, scheduled for 
October 26 – November 4, 2018. For more information visit the official website at www.HHIMotoringFestival.com.

www.HHIMotoringFestival.com
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JCOF Holiday Party
Saturday, January 13, 7:00 – 11:00 PM

ACE CAFÉ, Stonebridge Museum
100 West Livingston St. Orlando, FL

Click here to make reservations
OR use Event Flyer Tab @ www.JAGWireArchives.com

Saturday, January 20th, 10:00 – 2:00 o’clock at the 
Alaqua Country Club

2091 Alaqua Dr., Longwood Dr. 32779
This training is open to all JCNA members and required 

for certification every 3 years. Please contact Tom 
Wright letting him know that you will attend.    
772-713-3996     thomasgwright@bellsouth.net

CARS & COFFEE at Amelia Island 
Saturday, March 10, 2018

Advance Registration to show your car is 
now closed. However, be sure to attend and share the 
fun with other CatDrivers by attending. It’s FREE!

Amelia Island Concours d’Elegance
Sunday, March 12, 9:30 am-4:00 pm

Thursday, Friday and Saturday events are often free. 
Sunday’s Concours d/Elgance requires admission to 
what has become the most outstanding automotive 
event in the eastern U.S.

https//AmeliaIslandconcours.org

Membership Meeting – Brunch
Saturday, February 17, 10:00 – 11:30 AM

La Madeleine French Restaurant
4175 Milenia Blvd, Orlando

JCOF 31st Annual Concours d-Elegance

March 16 - 18, 2018
The Waterfront Inn,
1104 Lake Shore Dr.,
Sumter Landing
The Villages, FL

JCNA Sanctioned & Jaguars Only
https://tinyurl.com/jcofConcours2018

JCNA Annual General Meeting (AGM)
March 23 - 24, 2018

San Antonio, TX
http:/www.jcna.com/

Saturday, April 7, 2018
in Mead Gardens, Winter Park, FL

https://www.allbritishcarclub.com/

1st Annual Southeast Regional
JAGUAR Concours d’Elegance in 

Florida
April 14 – 15, 2018

Charlotte Harbor Event Center
Punta Gorda, Florida

www.tinyurl.com/1stRegionalJaguarConcoursInFL

www.JAGWireArchives.com
http:/www.jcna.com/
https://www.allbritishcarclub.com/
www.tinyurl.com/1stRegionalJaguarConcoursInFL
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Food, however, is not the reason some of us drove more than three hours to arrive at such an early hour. The 
promise of FUN and the opportunity to earn awards from JCNA as champion Monte Carlo Rally Driver and Navigator 
was as appealing as the beautiful morning sunrise. Also, this has become one of the “FUNNEST” events our club has 
every year. 

Rally Master Extraordinaire, Jay Hixson, provided 
colored road maps and encouraged competitors to 
choose their own routes to three designated 
checkpoints where they would be clocked-in. The 
challenge is to not only find the checkpoints but to 
drive across each within less than a second of specified 
times. Including two thirty-minute rest stops, the full 
rally takes almost three hours. Last year’s winners, 
Robert and Judy Delmar, came within 
only one second of a perfect score and were later 
named JCNA North American Champions.

Lots of the laughs come from watching competitors driving in opposite, obviously 
wrong, directions from the route your navigator has chosen. OR, could your 
navigator be wrong? We’re not sure, but it’s possible that some of our people 
might still be hopelessly lost. After all, Rally Master Jay always chooses the 
hilliest, curviest, twistiest, and hiddenest routes to get from Point A to ‘Where in 
the H--- are we?” 

JCOF CatDrivers started gathering at 8:00 AM at central Florida’s “castle of 
culinary delights,” the Yalaha Bakery in beautiful downtown Yalaha, FL. 
Where the H--- is Yalaha? Welllll, if you go northwest of Orlando, drive 
through Howie in the Hills and continue east on Hwy 48 for ten miles, 
you’ve gone too far. It’s fairly easy to miss the unique German Bakery, but 
well worth turning around to indulge in some of the most delightful 
delicacies you’ve ever tasted.

Instead of going over the river and through the woods, Jay took us through the woods to the river – the 
Withlacoochee River, that is. En route, we drove through many small towns in which the population exceeded 100 
only if you counted folks in the cemeteries. The number of cemeteries was probably exceeded only by the number 
of churches – mostly Baptist. Taking advantage of such an abundant asset, Jay set the final checkpoint “near the Baptist 
church in Floral City.” Finding which of the three Baptist churches in rural Floral City was the challenge!

It was around one o’clock when we reached our destination for lunch and 
much welcomed adult beverages. Sleepy Hollow turned out to be a Biker 
Bar on the Withlacoochee river with Old Florida scenery at its best. Live 
music and lots and lots of ‘colorful’ customers provided ambiance which 
everyone enjoyed. However, JCOFer Simon White posted this comment 
on their website to pretty much complete this story: “Great location and 
great music.... Food and Service is very questionable, 1 hour, 53 minutes 
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Class M2 (Experienced): 1st place, Tom Wright/Ted Wright; 2nd place, Juan Sierra/Genie Sierra; 3rd place, Bill 
Robertson/Carol Robertson; 4th place, Robert Delmar/Jill Casiple; 5th place, Danny Bogdany/Dianna Bogdany; 6th place 
Will Hoehndorf/Norma Hoehndorf. (Once again, and as expected, team 
Delmars beat Bogdanys and Hoehndorfs). �

Class M2N (Novice): 1st place, Bob Lewis/Sandi Lewis; 2nd place, Simon 
White/Barbara White; 3rd place, Jim McGrath/Anita McGrath; 4th place, Doug 
Crawford/Ricardo Rodriguez (who seemed to always be getting lost). Thanks 
guys for competing. You’ve got to do better next year!  �

Participating but not eligible for placing were Ian Crawford, Steve Miller and Jay and Karen Hixson. The winners in each 
class were within 2 seconds of the target times and the second-place winners were behind by only a few seconds more. 

Do you have an interesting story to share?
Have you taken a great photo at an interesting auto affair?

Then we invite you to contribute articles, photos, items of interest and 
technical tips for publication in future issues of JAGWire. Send to: 

mailto:JAGWire@RobertDelmar.com

Wanna be Famous?
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Click Link below to view full registration form & info:
http://www.jagwirearchives.com/2018Concours_Elegance_Flyer.pdf

http://www.jagwirearchives.com/2018Concours_Elegance_Flyer
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Right-click Here to open the Membership Application & Renewal Form below to fill in online, print
and remit with check.

http://www.jagwirearchives.com/2018_Membership_App.pdf
http://www.jagwirearchives.com/2018_Membership_App.pdf
http://www.jagwirearchives.com/2018_Membership_App.pdf
http://www.jagwirearchives.com/2018_Membership_App.pdf
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1
ALL ADS IN FULL COLOR:

Full Page: $125
2/3 Page $80
1/2 Page $75
1/3 Page $50
1/4 Page $25 

Business Card size $20

Classified Ads:
Club Members: Free
Non-Members: $20

JAGWire Advertising Rates (Recently Revised)
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Here at the last minute, instead of completing and mailing the Holiday Party Reservation below, please call 
President Will at 351-255-9128 or e-mail wHoehndorf@comcast.netto make reservations.
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